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Chairman of Cherwell district Council Planning committee 

Bodicote house 

Bodicote 

Banbury OX14A 

Re-application number 14/01762/F 

Use of land at Grange farm for mixed use comprising part agricultural, part equestrian training and competitions (Use Class D2),formation of new access, extension to existing car park and associated work at Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Ltd

Summary:-Objection to the above planning application in its present form. 

Dear Chairman, 

I have lived in park lane for over 20 years and have always been keen to support local buisnesses including farm diversification schemes of which this is a very good example.

While i would very much like to be supportive and do not object to the principle of change of use, i do like many other neighbours in park lane, as well as the rest of the village and Swalcliffe Parish council in their submission, share concerns about the current application especially with regard to noise and traffic issues.

I would also ask you to refer back to my more detailed comments regarding the previous application by SPE, ref no 13/01295/F as many of them are still relevant to this application.

Noise Levels

AS pointed out in the swalcliffe parish council's submission an increase of up to 28 days/year for major events (of up to 250 riders/day) does represent a significant expansion of the buisness (as indeed does increasing the number of riders to 50/day for the small events on an unlimited no of days/year) which would inevitably cause a large increase in the amount and frequency of noise pollution in the village.  Indeed the present existing level of large events has already caused a significant noise nuisance from the constant loudspeaker commentary of every rider over every fence all day. As the prevailing wind funnels the sound down to the village it makes outdoor activity unpleasant and affects people's right to peaceful enjoyment of their property and their quality of life.

I feel that if this application goes ahead, at a minimum there should be restrictions on the use and or frequency of loudspeaker commentary to minimise the effect on the community at large.

I also agree with the parish council's view that it is unclear whether the 28 days includes set up & take down time for these large events which i also  think needs to be clarified, as this would seriously affect the actual number of large events it would be possible to hold in the 28 days.

I also agree with the parish council that if not, it might be appropriate to reduce the no of days for major events to take account of this.

Traffic Issues also remain a significant problem.

The large increase in heavy traffic associated with the increase in large events creates road safety concerns as this application proposes that traffic from the east is directed along the B4035 through Tadmarton, Swalcliffe and then along the sibford road before entering the site through a new entrance. This would be disruptive, dangerous and noisy to all 3 villages, as in many areas this road is quite narrow especially for large horseboxes and lorries, lacks pavements and houses open directly onto the roadside. There is also already an existing issue with speeding traffic through the villages as well.

Traffic from the smaller events will continue to access the site from grange lane, a poorly maintained single track lane with insufficient passing places for normal daily car usage. The large increase in these smaller events asked for to, up to 50 riders/day on an unlimited number of days a year would also be disruptive, dangerous and cause further damage to the already poor state of the road surface.

While i am happy that the better signage proposed should help to reduce the amount of heavy traffic, trying to access the site via park lane, it would need to be in place permanently as it is proposed that small events would occur on an unlimited number of days. Many people may continue to ignore the new signs (as happens at present) as locals know it is a shortcut and most types of sat navs direct traffic along the lane.

Landscape Issues

I am happy that the car/lorry park has been reduced in size compared to the previous application, but any extension will affect the immediate landscape in an area of high landscape value. This i feel should be minimised by appropriate planting schemes which would help to preserve the conservation landscape

Yours Sincerely

Fiona A Briglmen 

